Year 5 Spring 2025
Dear parents,

I wanted to start this letter by once again saying thank you to all the parents from myself, Miss Trentini and Mrs Branchflower for the Christmas gifts we received at the end of last term. 
Happy New Year! We hope you had a restful break and are ready for an exciting term ahead. We would like to take this opportunity to inform you of the curriculum topics your child will be studying this term. Please see below for an outline of the subjects and areas of focus:
Mathematics:
This term, Year 5 will be exploring a range of mathematical concepts. We will focus on:
· Multiplication and Division: We’ll be multiplying 2, 3, and 4-digit numbers, learning short division methods, dividing 4-digit numbers by 1-digit numbers, and handling remainders.
· Fractions: Children will practice multiplying and dividing fractions, working with fractions of quantities, using fractions as operators, and finding the whole.
· Decimals and Percentages: We’ll cover decimals up to 2 decimal places, equivalent fractions and decimals (including tenths, hundredths, and thousandths), as well as rounding to the nearest whole number and to one decimal place. We will also look at percentages as fractions and decimals.
· Perimeter and Area: We will measure the perimeter and area of rectangles and polygons, estimate the area of compound shapes, and calculate the perimeter of rectilinear shapes.
· Statistics: Students will learn how to draw and interpret line graphs, read tables and two-way tables, and interpret time tables.
English:
· Nonsense Poetry: We will start by reading and writing our own nonsense poems, focusing on creativity and playful language.
· Suspense Writing: Children will work on writing suspense-filled stories, building tension through narrative techniques.
· After Half Term: We will explore Performance Poetry, where children will create and perform their own poems, and Diaries Based on Narrative, writing diary entries linked to stories we read in class.

This term, we will be focusing on a Local Area and Region Study, looking at the geographical features, history, and characteristics of our own area. In Music, we will be learning about the iconic theme song The Fresh Prince of Bel-Air, studying rhythm, melody, and lyrics, and performing it in class. In Art, we’ll be putting our creative skills to the test by making self-portraits. It’s all about looking at ourselves in new ways and capturing our personalities through art. In French, we will be learning vocabulary and phrases related to the Weather, expanding our knowledge of the language in real-world contexts. In RE, we will study Stories from Hinduism, exploring key tales and teachings from this ancient religion. We also look forward to a trip to a Hindu temple in February, which will offer a practical insight into the religion and its practices. After half term, we will be diving into British History, specifically looking at the Significance of the First Railways and how they transformed the country during the Industrial Revolution.
Home learning:
As with last term home learning will continue on the same days, and will be posted on Microsoft teams. Every Monday the children will receive a new spelling list and accompanying work sheet this will be due on the next Monday. The maths home learning will continue to be issued on a Thursday and due in on the following Wednesday, it will usually focus on a topic we have already covered in class .
As the children know we always have a spare homework drawer in class with some extra sheets they can help themselves too when needed. 
Please remember home learning help is available in school. If the children are unsure of any questions they can bring in their home learning and ask for help during the morning activity. I am more than happy to help but it is important they bring it in before the deadline to allow time for support.
PE
Our PE days are continuing to stay the same, Mondays (EPC) and Tuesdays (Teacher session). Children must wear their school PE kits to school on those days. Please remember that we cannot use tape to cover earrings so these must be removed for PE lessons and that long hair must be tied back.
Library
Our Library slot is on Friday, please ensure children have their library books in school on that day.
We are excited for this term’s learning journey and are looking forward to the progress and achievements your child will make. As always, please do not hesitate to speak to me on the playground before or after school or email the office at admin@hatchride.wokingham.sch.uk with any questions or concerns. 

Warm regards,
Miss Raynsford
Year 5 Teacher
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